15 July 2005

Response of Lahmeyer International to International Rivers Network & Corner House Update on Merowe Dam Project
[Egon Failer, Executive Director, Hydropower and Water Resources Division, Lahmeyer International, provided this statement to the Business & Human Rights Resource Centre, in reply to the “Update on the Merowe/Hamadab Dam Project” by International Rivers Network & The Corner House, 6 July 2005, available here: 

http://www.business-humanrights.org/Links/Repository/364235/jump 

The Update by International Rivers Network & The Corner House was issued as a follow-up to a May 2005 report by these two NGOs, “A Critical Juncture for Peace, Democracy, and the Environment: Sudan and the Merowe/Hamadab Dam Project”, which may be viewed, together with responses of companies mentioned in the report and related articles, here: 
http://www.business-humanrights.org/Links/Repository/898303]
“A) Contrary to the understanding of International Rivers Network & Corner House please be informed that the Merowe hydropower station will also supply electric energy to isolated rural areas such as Red Sea State and the Northern State and not only to Khartoum. This electricity is urgently needed to develop small industries and improve life in those poor states. In the past, violence could be observed in those states, because their inhabitants are of the opinion that not sufficient attention was paid by the Government of the Sudan to develop those poor regions. With the implementation of the Merowe power station these poor regions will be interconnected to the National Electricity Grid.

B) Contrary to the understanding of International Rivers Network & Corner House, the Merowe hydropower station is not the only project under implementation at present to solve the power supply problem. There are a number of independent isolated generation units under construction by the Ministry of Electricity and the National Electricity Corporation (NEC). The latter may directly be approached by the International Rivers Network for further information in this respect.

C) For the rural isolated areas both in the North and in the South of the Sudan, the Joint Assessment Mission (JAM) - part and parcel of the peace agreement - is currently conducting a comprehensive review of the power supply needs of the rural areas. The International Rivers Network may assist this mission (JAM), if you request to connect further rural areas. "Connecting" is one topic but first the electricity must be generated.”
